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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING OF THE CITY OF BROOKINGS
Nov. 18, 1952 . ,

Meeting called to order by Mayor Dimmick.
Councilmen present: Mr. Fox, Mr. Lesmeister, and Mr., Young.

Other Officers present: Mr, Arp, Chief Brown, Atty. Hall, Fire Chief Nelson,
TJudge Nelson, and Recorder Kanick. Also Mrs. Irma Rice, Mr. Roy Brown, Mr.

™\ Brooks and Mrs. Byrnes,

Minutes of the previous meeting read and approved with the stipulation that
Mr. Rogers' name be included as present. °

The following bills were presented:

Eureka Boiler Works......... 114.40
Brookings Harbor Pilot...... 64.30
Coffee Mill (Jack McCarney).. 31.90
Ed & Mendy.eeeeeeocooccncscs 14.907
Coos-Curry Elec. CO.eevecsas 32,70
Brookings TexacO CO.covevsse L.58
West Coast El. COcvvesvenen 15.50
Sacramento Fire Exting. Co.. 19.45
Ward's Propane Service...... 367.32
LeRoy Weideman (Jail)..... 845,00

Motion was made by Mr. Fox, and seconded by Mr. Young, that the bills were
allowed and paid as funds are available. Carried,

The application of Mr. & Mrs. James Robinson for a clgass R.B. License was

™~ presented for the council's approval. Motion was made by Mr. Fox, seconded by

Mr. Lesmeister that the council approve the Robinson's class R.B, license.
Motion carried.

Mr. Arp reported culvert in and work satisfactorily completed on the general
drainage project on Oak, Del Norte and Railroad streets. He also reported that
this work had been accomplished at a lesser cost than the $750,00 he had esti-
mated, He suggested that the City Engineer, Mr. Echols, be instructed to write
a description of the property to be deeded to the city by W.W, Wollam Zocated
at the intersection of Oak and Railroad.

Mrs. Irma Rice and Mr. Roy Brown were present in the interests of the Chetco
Community Library Association. They wished to ascertain whether or not the City
would accept a deed to the library property when completed. It was pointed out
that ownership by the city would meke this prperty tax exempt but would entail
it's upkeep, heating and salaries. However, the council was favorable to the
matter but thought it should be referred back to thelibrary board before definit
action was taken,

™™\ Mr. Brooks was present from Coos-Curry.Electric Company to ask that the

privilege tax passed recently by the council pertinent to his company, be

in effect from November on rather than from January of this year. The council
was not receptive to this suggestion and countered with a proposal that the
electric company give street lighting in lieu of cash for equal months beginning
in October and extending into July of next year. Mr. Brooks promised to present
this proposal to his board of directors and report back next meeting.

Mrs. Byrnes, representing Mr. Elmer Bankus presented a map of the proposed
alley re-location project, showing changes in the affected area. Mr. Hall gave
technical information as to the necessary procedure, resolution and publica-
tion notices. Mrs. Byrnes asked that if the council saw fit,to go ahead with
hearing and proceedings. There being no objection by council, Mr. Hall
presented the following resolution:





